REPORT OF THE SUB-COMMITTEE FOR NEWSLETTERS January 08,2002

A. <u>NEWSLETTERS</u>

Issue No.4 of the Newsletter is being printed and if all goes well should be dispatched to the membership and others latest by Friday, January 10,2003. It is hoped to hand over to members of the Ex-Co present for the Meeting at Gurutalawa on January 11,2003 their copies instead of posting. Copies of the Members on the staff of the College are also to be taken to Gurutalawa to be handed over to them. In the event of any of the members not attending, arrangements will be made to hand over or dispatch their copies subsequently.

It is intended to send an additional Newsletter by the end of January or early February, 2003. This Newsletter will be very brief. It will serve to give the Membership the latest position with regard to the development work completed or going on at Gurutalawa. It is also intended to request Old Boys.

- a. intending to participate in the cricket match,
- b. who wish to serve on the OBA Committee
- c. who would like to have transport arrangements to attend the Re-Union Celebrations
- d. who wish to speak at the Dinner

to send in their names and contact telephone numbers and also to inform and emphasize that members attending should bring their Membership cards as only those who have Membership will be allowed to attend the AGM.

Funds of the OBA have not been utilized to meet printing of the 4 Newsletters thus far sent out. It is not intended to burden the OBA with similar charges in respect of the 5th and last Newsletter too. Details of Newsletters thus far sent are given below:-

Newsletter	Sent to Members in Sri Lanka	Sent to Members abroad
1	565	23
2	589	29
3	634	33
4	655 to be sent	45 to be sent

B. COLLEGE MAGAZINE

A proof of the College Magazine handed over by the Printer will be available at the Meeting. The final printing could be concluded within 2 weeks, of the proof being approved. None of the Reports that usually appear in the Magazine have been submitted though requests have been made from as far back as June 2002 and thereafter from time to time. We cannot do anything further in that connection.

The Bishop has suggested that the Address made by our Senior Vice President Mr.P S Duleepkumar at the Thanksgiving and Commemoration Service in respect of past Headmasters and Fr.A J Foster held in Colombo on December 03,2002 be placed in the College Magazine for the benefit of the students and the staff. Thus, this is also being included.

COLOMBO

January 08,2002

Shervon Fernando Lakshman Jayatilaka Jabir Junaid